
The Corporation of the Township of King 

Notice of Intent 

Take notice that the Council of the Township of King, at its meeting on June 17, 2024, 
intends to pass a resolution to stop train whistling at the following public grade 
crossings:  

• Station Road; 

• Dufferin Street at Mile 24.60; and. 

• 15th Sideroad at Mile 26.10. 

Train whistling is used to keep drivers, cyclists, and pedestrians safe when crossing the 
railroad tracks. In some cases, these whistles can be bothersome to people living 
nearby, and municipalities can consult and collaborate with the railway company to stop 
train whistling at a public grade crossing to provide residents with relief from the noise.  

The resolution is intended to stop the sounding of a whistle or horn when a train 
approaches the public grade crossings listed above. It is anticipated the whistle or horn 
will not be activated on a regular basis but may be necessary in the case of any 
immediate safety concerns. 

 

Public Participation 

To view the meeting, you may attend in-person or watch virtually at king.ca/meetings. 

To submit written comments, email the Township Clerk at clerks@king.ca by 12:00 p.m. 
(noon) on the day of the meeting. Comments will be circulated to Council and Staff prior 
to the meeting. 

To speak to the staff report on the agenda in-person or virtually, pre-register with the 
Township Clerk at 905-833-4068 or email clerks@king.ca by 12:00 p.m. (noon) on the 
day of the meeting. 

Note: If you are pre-registering, you must indicate the item you wish to speak to, how 
you wish to participate (video, phone, or in-person), and provide your full name, 
address, telephone number and speaking notes. Upon receipt of your registration, you 
will receive a confirmation email. 

Comments addressed to Council are considered public information and noted in the 
public record. 

The staff report will be available for review on the Township website at www.king.ca as 
of Thursday, June 13, 2024. If you have specific questions about this project, please 
contact David Van Veen, Project Manager at 905-833-5321 ext. 4056 or email 
dvanveen1@king.ca. 

Dated this 3rd day of June 2024 
Denny Timm 
Township Clerk 
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